Philip B. Duffy is President and Executive Director of the Woods Hole Research Center (WHRC). Dr. Duffy was trained in physics and started his career in the nuclear weapons complex at Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory. There he was involved with testing nuclear weapons at the Nevada Test Site, and also worked on strategic defenses against nuclear ballistic missile attack. Turning to the threat of global climate change, Dr. Duffy studied the problem for 20 years as a research scientist. Between 2011 and 2015 he helped to formulate and implement domestic and international climate policy in the Obama White House. Prior to joining the White House he was Chief Scientist at Climate Central, a non-profit dedicated to increasing public understanding and awareness of climate change. He has been a Senior Scientist at Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory, an adjunct faculty member at UC Merced, and has held visiting academic posts at Stanford University and at the Carnegie Institution for Science. Dr. Duffy has over 75 peer reviewed publications, has served on committees of the National Academy of Sciences, and as an advisor to the US Department of State. He has a bachelor's degree from Harvard and a PhD from Stanford University.